Rents for London Road, Southend
Members of USUCON are asked to consider the proposed rental for the new residence at London Road, Southend. This is ahead of the discussion regarding rents at Colchester as Accommodation Essex will be marketing to existing students in the near future.
A financial appraisal has taken place in order to set the rents for London Road Southend. The University has taken on a 999 year lease on the site which is in a prime location in the town centre. Southend has a very different property market compared to Colchester with properties attracting a higher rental. 
There are two types of accommodation available: single en suite rooms with shared kitchen (507) and studio flats (57). There is a launderette and common room on site and the accommodation service will be run from the reception area and the specification on rooms matches that at the Colchester campus.
University Steering Group has approved a weekly rental of £109.85 for single rooms and £125.02 for studios.
Current Rents at Southend
Accommodation Essex currently leases domestic housing from a local agent over 10 months. The rental has been set to mirror halls of residence as far as possible so utilities are covered in the rent  but there is not an internet connection in every room. The weekly rents charged to students are as follows:
Standard room
£  92.82  (cf Tower A  £66.43)

En suite room
£102.83  (cf South Courts £97.93)

Double room

£120.40

Local Market
An analysis has been carried out of the rents charged by local letting agencies and the average weekly rent for a furnished room in a shared house in the private sector is £102 excluding utility bills. Students are often also asked for a administration fee on taking a property in addition to the rental.

Unfurnished rooms average out at £76 per week excluding utilities.
HOST, the agent currently used are offering lower rental on rooms although students should enquire carefully about the terms before contracting.

In this context the rent set for the London Road residence compares favourably with the local letting market in Southend.

Members of USUCON will be invited to visit the residence in the new year when the building has reached a point at which the main features can be appreciated.

Ms V Insull

Director, Accommodation Essex
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